COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

DAVID A VON MOLL. CPA Office of the Comptroller PO BOX 1671
COMPTROLLER RICHMOND. VIRGINIA 23218-1971
June 30, 2021

Authorized Representative: Albert D. Bugg Ill, Mayor

Fiscal Contact: Jay Sanudo, Treasurer

Town of Irvington

4203 Irvington Road

Irvington, VA 22480

Delivered via email to: thugg@town.irvington.va.us, jsanudo@rfca.com

Dear Authorized Representative and Fiscal Contact for the Town of Irvington:

The Town of Irvington is entitled to receive $152,766.76 under the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Fund’s
Non-Entitlement Unit (NEU) distribution*. This funding will be distributed in two tranches: the first tranche
(approximately half) has been distributed to the Town of Irvington on June 30, 2021 in the amount of $76,383.38 via
ACH and the second tranche (approximately half) will be distributed in approximately 12 months, per Federal guidelines.
You will receive another communication when the second tranche is distributed.

The following formula was mandated by U.S. Department of the Treasury (Treasury), and used by the Commonwealth to
calculate the amount of NEU funds to distribute to your entity:

Total populationof the NEU x Aggregate state NEU payment*
Total population of all eligible NEUs

*The Commonwealth is required to allocate and distribute the Local Fiscal Recovery Fund payment received from Treasury to each NFU
in the Commonwealth an amount that bears the same proportion to the amount of such payment as the population of the NFEU bears
to the total population of all the NEUSs in the State. However, the total amount to be distributed to an NEU may not exceed the amount
equal to 75 percent of its most recent budget as of Junuary 27, 2020. Under the interim final rule, the total allocation and distribution
to an NEU, including the sum of both the first and second tranches of funding, cannot exceed the 75 percent cap.

All guidance, eligible use of funds, and detailed information related to this funding can be found on Treasury’s website at:
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covery-func son ertitlenernt tno The Commonwealth does not provide Iegal counsel to Iocal governments
on the perm|55|ble use of NEU funds; therefore, the Town of irvington must review official Treasury guidance and
determine permissible use.

If you have questions related to the distribution of NEU funds from the Commonwealth, please email our office at
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Sincerely,

Dawcd #. YVou Moll, Comptroller



